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	Meeting called to order at 8:18 a.m. by Board President, Bill Weddig.  Also present: Board Secretary, Tony Bryzek; Board Treasurer, Greg Stillman; Plant Operations Manager, Dave Alberts; Clerk, Jennifer Steber; Asst. Plant Operator, Patrick Johnson; Town Administrator, Travis Thyssen; Dennis Steigenberger and George Thompson, Cedar Corporation 


Motion by Stillman to approve the minutes of the September 17 meeting as presented.  Weddig seconded.  Motion passed.  


No comment.     


The memo George put together is consistent with what was decided by the Board at the September 17 meeting, to address odor issues in the collection system.  Flushing the system with fresh water from the bay to knock down the hydrogen sulfide (H2S) level has been effective but will be coming to an end when the electricity is turned off at the Town dock.  Currently there is an aerator at Lift Station 2 and data from the odor logger shows a 40% decrease in H2S, but the level is still high.  Another aerator was recently put in at Lift Station 1.  There is a positive effect on the H2S level, but also causing a positive pressure in the wet well and odor is blowing out into the atmosphere.   George stated aerators won’t completely solve the odor issue, so the next step is incorporating chemical trials at the lift stations.  There are two chemical options, RSB and Potassium Permanganate.  George explained the trial process for both.  During the chemical trials, water flushing will be suspended, and H2S data will be collected and reviewed.  Dave purchased a 4th odor logger, so data will be collected at Lift Stations 1, 2, 3 and the treatment plant through December.  The chemical trial will begin in spring.  George will get a preliminary estimate for a chemical system so it can be incorporated into the 2025 budget.    

Greg asked about the results of the recent smoke test.  Dave stated there were open pipes discovered along Spring Road.  Greg commented once those corrections are made, coupled with the aerators, flushing, and chemical treatment, the odor should be reduced enough that it is no longer a nuisance.  All agreed.  Dave stated having our own smoke testing equipment would be beneficial when there are odor complaints.  Private laterals are often a source.  Dennis stated that is important to communicate, it is the private laterals that we are finding out is an odor source, not the public lines.  Private laterals from the building to the mainline sewer are the responsibility of the property owner.  Smoke testing will be the proof we need to show them, and we can enforce the correction.  

The sludge tank and emergency basins need thorough cleaning to help eliminate plant odors.  Dave will obtain a quote and schedule work prior to chemical trials.   

Motion by Weddig to authorize Dave to proceed with the purchase of smoke testing equipment.  Stillman seconded.  Motion passed.   

 
The District may be notified by Diggers Hotline of some digging for a storm sewer on Cedar Court.  The Town is working with Cedar Corporation to find the outfall so the storm sewer project can begin.  A smoke test of the Town Hall resulted in the discovery of rotted cast iron pipes.  Significant repair of the pipes and bathroom remodel is planned.  Travis added that the District purchasing their own smoke testing equipment will be very beneficial when detecting sources of odors.  Anschutz Plumbing is scheduled to remove the grinder pump at the beach.  Cottages (Kinsey property) to be removed by April 15, so the Town will work with the District pertaining to the waterfront plans and sewer related issues.  Building permits for a home and duplex at the Redmann Development have been issued.  


When the cottages at the Kinsey property are removed, the District will want to be sure the laterals are properly capped.  There are two laterals for all buildings, so it will take some investigation to determine which laterals are for which buildings.   

 
Phase I – Item #1 - Developer Sanitary Sewer Acceptance Items.  This Statement of Understanding is a document stating the Fish Creek Sanitary District formally accepts the sewer for Eagle Ledge, A Site Condominium (east of Hidden Blossom).  Motion by Weddig to sign the Statement of Understanding between the Fish Creek Sanitary District and Half Mile Bridge, LLC accepting the sanitary line to Eagle Ledge, A Site Condominium.  Stillman seconded.  Motion passed.  

Phase I – Item #2 - Other.  The development west of Hidden Blossom, Redtail Ledge, Dennis did not have the opportunity to draft the document stating the Fish Creek Sanitary District would not accept or maintain the sewer until they extend the sewer and put in a manhole.  Document will be prepared for the November meeting.  

Phase II - Item #1 - Design Status Update.  Completed plans and specifications were submitted to the DNR.  Acknowledgement from the DNR has been received, the acceptance date is September 30.  By code, the DNR has 90 days to review and approve.  The plans have been submitted to the DOT for a permit to install the sewer and force main within the DOT right of way.  At the time of submittal, we didn’t know if the sewer and force main would be put in the easement on the properties north of Little Sweden.  Dennis provided the District with the documents.     Phase II - Item #2 - Easements for Properties North of Little Sweden.  Dennis prepared a letter of explanation and Matt prepared easement documents which were sent to the property owners on October 10.  Hopefully they agree to sign and return the paperwork, as well as the waiver of special assessment.  Dennis provided copies for District records.      

Phase II - Item #3 – Emergency Generators Update.  Little Sweden will accept a permanent onsite generator.  The onsite generator for Lift Station 5 will be designed for the current state of the lift station.  As development on the bluff progresses, upgrades to the lift station will be needed, therefore, the generator size will need to increase.  Leadtime is 24-26 weeks once ordered and shop drawings approved.    

Phase II – Item #4 – Set Construction Bid Schedule.  Bid opening is scheduled for 11:00 a.m. Tuesday, December 3 at the District office.  The bid will be awarded at the regularly scheduled monthly meeting on Monday, December 9.  The completion date, solid time frame to have operational by the end of May or early June.  Contractors cannot begin construction until official DNR approval.    

Item #5 – Other.  Nothing additional.


  
The sludge pump is original, has worn out, and needs replacing.  The pump is still being made, so no piping changes are needed if we stay with the current pump model.  Crane Engineering quoted $17,383.00.  We could obtain quotes for similar pumps, but we would need to factor in cost for piping changes.  Motion by Weddig to approve the quote from Crane Engineering for the replacement sludge pump in the amount of $17,383.00.  Stillman seconded.  Motion passed.  


Total Energy Systems evaluated Lift Stations 2 and 3 and provided preliminary prices for Kohler stand-alone generators.  Price does not include a slab or any electrical work, just the generator itself.  Easement information will need to be reviewed for both locations.  We may not get property owner approval for stand-alone units.  Stand-alone units would be ideal, but at the very least a stand-alone at Lift Station 3 and a new portable unit for Lift Station 2.  For portable units, we will need to wire for the connections.  Our current portable generator, the cables are so heavy it is difficult for one person to connect and dangerous if connected wrong.  Transfer switches can be put in at the lift stations to make connection easier (one individual cable for each phase) and safer.  Transfer switches will not allow the generator to start if hooked up incorrectly, a good safety feature.  Tony recommended we get a price on incorporating transfer switches in the lift stations and retrofitting our existing portable generator.  Dennis will contact the person assisting with the onsite generator at Lift Station 5 to help with this project, and he will check the easement documents for stand-alone units.   


An ad for the open position was placed in the Peninsula Pulse, WRWA and WWOA.  There are some promising applicants.  There will be a recommendation for the Board at the November meeting.  At Lift Station 3, pump 2 has an overload relay failure.  Action Electric is getting replacement overload relays.  Also at Lift 3, the battery backups are bulging, so new batteries will be installed and monitored.  Dave was requested to open the control panel for inspection at Not Licked Yet.  The plumber has already inspected the pump.  The issue with the emergency dialing system has been resolved.  


The deadline for enrollment and/or changes is October 25.  Premiums increased by 9%, deductibles have increased slightly as well.  Currently the District pays 100% of the individual Dean Prevea360 East, and 80% of the family for the same plan, the employee pays the difference through payroll deduction for the family plan or any plan other than Dean Preveau360 East.    Motioned by Bryzek for the District to pay 100% of the individual and 80% of the family premium for the Dean Prevea360 East health plan, and additional annual HSA contributions of $100 for family and $50 for individual.  Weddig seconded.  Motion passed.  


Nothing additional to add to the report submitted.


No discussion.


Weddig motioned to approve the payment of bills as presented.  Stillman seconded.  Motion passed.


The date of the November meeting is Wednesday, November 13.


Weddig motioned to adjourn. Bryzek seconded. Motion passed. Adjourn 12:05 p.m.



Respectfully submitted by:
Jennifer Steber, Clerk

	
	



